From: Stuart Ackerman

To: LaVere, Matt; Long, Kelly; Supervisor Gorell; Supervisor Parvin; Lopez, Vianey
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Subject: Conejo Community Outreach Diaper Bank

Date: Monday, September 25, 2023 8:41:11 PM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to report it or forward the
message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Dear Supervisors,

I want to thank you all for the agenda item providing grant funding to The Conejo Community Outreach Diaper
Bank. They’ve been doing wonderful work for years and are a favorite charity of my family to support in the modest
way we can afford.

The proposed grant would obviously help so very many in need. I hope the board is not swayed by a small group of
loud voices that are against the support of this very worthy charity. Unfortunately, Jess Weihe has become a favorite
target of this small but loud group despite the vital work that she and other volunteers have been doing out of the
goodness of their hearts.

There is nothing political about giving diapers and wipes to those who cannot otherwise afford them. It is a public
health necessity and I’m grateful to The Board, in advance, for approving the grant.

With sincere appreciation,
Stu Ackerman, Thousand Oaks
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